STATEMENT OF PUBLIC OUTREACH

Georgetown Day School (“GDS”) has been committed to working with the surrounding

community, ANC 3E, and District agencies regarding the school consolidation project (the
“Project™). First, GDS originally proposed the school consolidation as part of a larger Planned
Unit Development (“PUD”) and was involved in community discussions from early 2015
regarding the PUD. Feedback from the PUD has been incorporated into the design for the
Project. Specifically, GDS has:

Located the new school building along 42" Street as far away from the neighboring
properties as possible to minimize impacts;

Crafted a robust Transportation Demand Management Plan (“TDMP”) to minimize any
traffic impacts from the Project; and

Improved circulation at the Project through an access point at River Road to minimize
any traffic impacts from the Project.

Additionally, GDS has engaged in numerous community and government agency

meetings regarding the Project in the past few months, as listed below:

April 19" — Meeting with Office of Planning

April 27" — Meeting with District Department of Transportation

June 21 — Meeting with District Department of Transportation re: Scoping Document
June 21% — Meeting with ANC 3E Commissioners

June 29" — Meeting with Community Groups

July 20" — ANC 3E Meeting

July 27" — GDS Open Community Meeting

As a result of these meetings, GDS has revised the site circulation and TDMP, as well as agreed
to reasonable community access to the school, to be responsive to community concerns. GDS 1s
committed to continuing to work with the community, ANC 3E, and District agencies regarding
the Project in advance of the Board’s public hearing.
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